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June 3, 2020 

 

 

Hon. Siela Bynoe 

Nassau County Legislature 

1 West Street 

Mineola, NY 11501 

 

Dear Legislator Bynoe: 

 

Thank you for your recent correspondence regarding body cameras for Nassau County Police 

Department members.  As you may be aware, this technology has advanced in recent years. 

 

Building trust with all of our communities in Nassau County is essential to good policing. 

Commissioner Ryder has made this a centerpiece of his efforts.  Technology which advances this 

goal will be beneficial for everyone.  To survey the technology opportunities and costs 

associated with body cameras, Nassau County will soon be issuing a Request For Expressions of 

Interest.  This will be the first step in a full procurement process. 

 

Without question, we look forward to appropriate and productive conversations with our labor 

organizations in bargaining and with regard to procurement requirements.  

 

Thank you for your ongoing interest. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Laura Curran  

 

 

Cc:  Commissioner of Police Patrick Ryder 

 Commissioner of Shared Services Melissa Gallucci 


